
FORFAR ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL

M I N U T E

Ordinary Meeting held on Wednesday 20 March 2013 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite

Present

Melvin Lynch 
Head Teacher 

Lesley Cromar 
Chairperson 

 
 


Gloria Garland 
Vice Chairperson           





Annette Baty     
Anna Cheyne



Edith Hampton
Debbie Dallas    
Robert Scott



Bob Baldie




Frances Joiner 
Secretary
Apologies

Jane Esson  

Depute Head Teacher 

Des Cryle



Jemma Wark
Alex Smith
Welcome 

Lesley welcomed everyone to the meeting.
Approval of previous Minute

The previous Minute was approved by Anna and seconded by Annette with no amendments.  

Matters Arising

3.  Traveling expenses – Mr Lynch reported this was still currently being addressed and although no final decision made as yet, he expects at least a reduction in transport costs to pupils representing the school.
 Items for discussion
1. Jubilee Commemorative Gift
Lesley asked Bob for an update on the bookmarks - Bob reported citizenship pupils were making the bookmarks and although there had been a considerable delay he could report 600 (out of the 1,270 required for the whole school) had been made. The different school houses and 2013 are printed on the bookmarks.
2.

2. PC Budget 2012/13 - Surplus Funds



Robert explained funds not used within a financial year go back into the general school budget but this would not reflect on the next year’s budget allocation for the Parent Council.
Funding ideas -
prize medalist board requires replacement 

resource of some kind for visitors to the school
3. Ebern Ceilidh

The annual ceilidh will take place on Friday 19 April 2013, 7.00-11.30pm.  The Parent Council will be running the bar, soft drinks stall and raffle and helpers required - Lesley, Robert, Gloria, Annette and Frances volunteered; raffle prizes required; Lesley has arranged the license for the evening. 
4. Proposed New School / Community Campus 
Mr Lynch gave an update on the progress of the plans for the new school and remarked on the very useful feedback from initial consultations.  It is expected there will be a presentation to the Parent Forum April/May 2013.  Community Learning & Development, Leisure & Recreation and the school are working together to maximize the use of the new campus and Mr Lynch enthused this was an opportunity to move learning into the 21st century, a chance to change the way pupils learn and optimise learning opportunities.
5. Pupil Learning Council Update

Jemma and Alex, the current representatives of the Pupil Learning Council could not attend due to exams starting shortly and there will be no representation until the new year settles in.
AOCB 

Mr Lynch 

For information, the new Director of People will be taking up post on 15 April 2013. 

There is a possibility the fun day organised in memory of Laura Forbes at Murton on  Saturday 30th April may be cancelled due to wet conditions.
Lesley 
On behalf of concerned parents, Lesley highlighted at S5/S6 parents evening teachers had lists of pupils’ grades in general view and it was felt this was unacceptable, Mr Lynch agreed and will feed this back to teachers.
Queried proposed school holidays 2016/17 previously circulated, it was noted St Andrews Day was planned for a Wednesday, differing from previous years. 
3.

Anna 
Queried pupil numbers required for an advanced higher chemistry class to run - Mr Lynch advised at least 10 pupils were required for higher and 8 for advanced higher, however the school always looks to accommodate pupils, particularly with advanced highers and gave information on alternative access to learning, for example - national online programme distance learning course through Herriot Watt University, attending another school where that class is offered etc.
Gloria 

Queried results from the recent Supported School Review - Mr Lynch advised there will be a meeting with the Director of Education next week to finalise the report, then goes to the Education Committee after Easter, this will be available on the Intranet.  Mr Lynch was very pleased with the outcome for the school and advised this review will be conducted every second year with the school doing their own review in between.
Date of next meeting 
The next meeting will be held Wednesday 12 June 2013 at 7.00pm in the Training Suite.                                                 


Closure
The meeting closed at 9.25pm. 
